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Week 8 
 

 25/11/14 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 

 

Year Six Graduation 

Monday the 24th of November was our Year Six 

graduation, eight of our ten students attempted to 

come back to school after hours to celebrate 

seven years of Primary school. A great night was 

had by all students and families. Thank you to 

Heather, Jessica and Alison for organising the 

event and to the many staff that came to support 

the students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bunnings BBQ 

Thank you John and Paula Priest, Tracy Cardile, 

Kel Lambkin and Susan Wallis for a great effort at 

the BBQ. Really appreciate the support from staff 

members Tania, Leah, Diane and community 

members Mario Cardile and Yvonne Walker  for 

taking time out of your Sunday to raise funds for 

Para Meadows. 

Volunteers Morning Tea 

Friday the 28th of November we celebrate the 

extraordinary contribution that volunteers play in 

the day to day running of our school. Our 

assembly will be dedicated to their contributions. 

Many of our classes would be unable to involve 

the students in the rich educational programs 

without the support of volunteers.  

To the parents who volunteer their time in the 

canteen and as members of the P &C, we thank 

you for all your efforts in making our school a 

better place. 
 

I would like to make a special mention of two 

ladies who have been part of our school 

community for over twenty years.  

 

Maureen and Corinne Boxsell. Maureen started 

the first bus run to school for students at Para 

Meadows thirty plus years ago, her dedication and 

determination to provide access to the school for 

students is outstanding. Over the years and many 

buses later Maureen and her daughter Corrine 

have made the journey to school safe and 

enjoyable for many of our families. 
 

On behalf of all at Para Meadows a huge 

thank you to everyone that has volunteered 

over the year to assist the students. 

 

Summertime 

As summer fast approaches can I encourage 

parents and carers to think about dressing 

students in summer school uniform and providing 

a hat and extra drink bottle . 

 

Regards,  Gill Hendry, Principal 

 

P&C News  
 

Next Meeting:  

Wed 11 Feb, 2014 at 9:30am.  
All Welcome! 

 

Xmas raffle:  
Tickets with newsletter. Prizes: Xmas Gift 

Hampers. 

Please return tickets and Money by Wed 

10th December.  

Drawn: Friday 12th December. 
 

Jayme, Aiden, Toby, Daniel, Sophie, Taylah and 

Jessica our graduating year 6. 



Thu 27 Nov Lynne 

Fri 28 Nov Maria & Lisa 

Mon 01 Dec Suzi 

Tue 02 Dec Martina 

Wednesday CLOSED 

Thu 04 Dec Gail & Jessica 

Fri 05 Dec Paula & John 

Mon 08 Dec Martina 

Tue 09 Dec Wendy & Donna 

Wednesday CLOSED 

Thu 11 Dec Jessica & Dara 

Fri 12 Dec Paula & John 

Mon 15 Dec Sharon 

Tue 16 Dec Karen & Beryl 

Attention Canteen volunteers: 

If you are unable to attend your day 

please phone Tracy on 0438273836 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Para Meadows Ex-Students Group 
 

Anyone interested in joining the group in 

2014 please contact Genevieve on 
0417651862 or email: 

genovevecertificate@yahoo.com.au 
 

You will be most welcome to come along and 
join in the fun with lots of social activities!  
Open to all school leavers and adults with a 

disability. 
Held at Para Meadows school hall from 

7pm-9pm every fortnight on a Wednesday 
night, $3 to attend.  

There are drinks and chips to purchase and we 

also serve a light supper. 
 

Next night: 10/12/14 

Rock ‘n Roll Disco 

Many thanks for all your support. The disco was a huge success! Thanks to the 
parents and families of the Year 12 students who came and helped with the food 

preparation. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 Cent Fundraiser raised $1197.40 at the last count, please send in any outstanding 

money boxes. The greatest contributor a young lady in Primary 3 with an outstanding 

$177.70; Luca Cardile in second with $64 and Luke Rapley collected $42.05. 

Bunnings BBQ    

Money raised $1466.28! 
Raffle winners:  

1st: Jayme Cardile, 2nd: Nora 
Heffernan,  

3rd: Miles Lambkin 4th: Alex,  

5th: Melissa Standen 6th: Nikolas Edwards 
 


